

A  Listen to the conversation between Jack and Sue. Then choose the correct answers.

1 What area of the world does Jack ask Sue about?

A Australia

B South America

C Europe

2 Now Dave is

A married and has children.

B single and has no children.

C single and lives with his family.

3 What job does Dave do now?

A He works at Barney's Superstore.

B He's a taxi driver.

C He sells postcards.

4 Has Dave been home since he moved to Dalmatia?

A No, but his children have.

B Yes, he has a few times.

C No, he hasn't.

5 What does Jack tell Sue to do?

A send Dave a postcard

B find Dave on the internet

C disappear completely

_____ / 10 (2 points each)

B  Listen to the advertisement. Circle *True* or *False* for each statement.

1 GOODRUN is a club for experienced athletes.

True / False

2 Older people around the city are grateful for GOODRUN's help.

True / False

3 You don't need to be able to run a lot before you join.

True / False

4 If you're not good at running, GOODRUN will be a bad experience.

True / False

5 Children and teenagers under 16 can join GOODRUN.

True / False

_____ / 10 (2 points each)

C Find two words for each category below.

annoyed brave departure disappointed nervous pollution terminal traffic jam

1 Personality: _____

2 Feelings: _____

3 Urban problems: _____

4 Public transportation: _____

_____ / 8 (1 point each)

D Choose the correct answers.

- 1 I'm _____ to my parents for giving me a good education.
A amused
B grateful
C annoyed
- 2 My very old car often _____, especially on long trips. I should buy a new one.
A falls off
B gets in touch
C breaks down
- 3 My friend lost her purse. She _____ it everywhere but she didn't find it.
A searched for
B showed
C warned
- 4 When I see a beach, it _____ me of my childhood. We lived near the ocean.
A shows
B reminds
C forgets
- 5 I often _____ for all the dogs and cats that don't have a home.
A deal with
B break down
C feel sorry
- 6 Abdul is _____ our flights, and I'm booking our hotels.
A returning
B giving back
C arranging

_____ / 6 (1 point each)

E Match the definitions (1–5) with the words (A–E).

- | | | |
|---|-------|----------------------|
| 1 a place you pay to sleep in | _____ | A retire |
| 2 start life as a baby | _____ | B hostel |
| 3 what you see when you first turn on your computer | _____ | C graffiti |
| 4 stop working | _____ | D home screen |
| 5 a type of art you find on walls in cities | _____ | E be born |

_____ / 5 (1 point each)

F Circle the correct answers.

- 1 Children don't always understand things. You need to explain what you mean *clearly* / *dangerously*.
- 2 Sharon went to get her visa from the Spanish *clinic* / *embassy* before she traveled to Madrid.
- 3 This phone is *brand new* / *plain*. Why are you throwing it away?
- 4 Please drive *completely* / *safely* when you go to Los Angeles.
- 5 The kids are allowed to use their *devices* / *monuments* for two hours a day.
- 6 Let's *meet up* / *think about* on Tuesday and go to the movies.

_____ / 6 (1 point each)

G Circle the correct answers to complete the conversation.

Zack Sarah, do you have any books you don't want? There's a charity event in town next weekend, and they're looking for gifts. Is there anything you don't use anymore?

Sarah Oh, sure! Just give me a few minutes, and I'll take a look. I have to rewrite an email because I ¹*deleted / celebrated / arranged* it by mistake. I won't be long.

Zack Great! Thanks. I knew you would give something. You're always so ²*selfish / generous / annoyed*.

Sarah When I was a kid, I was really ³*onto / into / with* science fiction, but now it doesn't interest me so much. I'm sure I have a lot of books. And I think they're ⁴*fancy / amused / in good condition*.

Zack Perfect! That will be really ⁵*useless / common / useful*. No one has donated any books yet, and books are always popular at this event.

Sarah Cool! I'm happy to help!

_____ / 5 (1 point each)

H Choose the correct answers.

1 My taxi is late. _____ when it's coming?

A You can tell me B Can you tell me C Can you to tell

2 Emily found a wallet but she doesn't know _____ it is.

A whose B who C which

3 I'm pretty hungry. Have you eaten lunch _____?

A ever B since C yet

4 If you like Mexican food, _____ to Casa Leon on Old Street.

A you would go B you should go C you are going

5 I read a great blog yesterday. _____ blog was about technology.

A The B A C [no article]

6 Have you seen those black clouds? It _____ any minute now.

A rains B is going to rain C rained

7 That suitcase is very heavy. I _____ it for you.

A carry B will carry C have carried

8 There's _____ trash in my neighborhood. Everyone picks it up.

A none B few C almost no

9 If we _____ good weather tomorrow morning, I'll walk to work. I won't drive.

A had B have C will have

10 I don't want to watch the movie because I _____ it.

A already see B will see C have already seen

_____ / 10 (1 point each)

I Correct the mistakes in the sentences.

EXAMPLE What are you going?

Where are you going?

- 1 Omar hasn't seen his parents for 1999.

- 2 Sarah and Andrew is watching a movie right now.

- 3 We have very little cookies for the kids' party. Could you buy some, please?

- 4 I didn't celebrated my birthday last year. I was too busy.

_____ / 4 (1 point each)

J Circle the correct answer.

- 1 I would *like to know* / *have any idea* where you bought your jacket. It's lovely.
- 2 To get to the museum from here, *I* / *I've* would take the subway.
- 3 *What* / *Which* flight do you want to book – the 7:00 a.m. or the 10:30 a.m.?
- 4 Have you *ever* / *yet* visited London?
- 5 Look at the sky! It *is going to be* / *will be* a beautiful sunny day.
- 6 There's *a* / *an* embassy on George Street, but I'm not sure if it's the French or the Italian Embassy.
- 7 While Joe *was walking* / *has walked* to work, he met an old friend.

_____ / 7 (1 point each)

K Complete the sentences with the correct form of the verbs in parentheses ().

- 1 Ana and Rick _____ (meet) in Bangkok in 1998.
- 2 My sister _____ never _____ (eat) Japanese food.
- 3 I don't think I _____ (get) the job. My interview went pretty badly.
- 4 When Paul _____ (call), we were playing baseball.
- 5 It _____ (not/rain) much in the Atacama Desert. It's one of the driest places on earth.

_____ / 5 (1 point each)

L Put the words in order to form sentences.

1 What / when / your bag / you / doing / were / lost / you / ?

2 Carlos / finished / the / report / already / Has / .

3 are / Tomorrow / going / our friends Dan and Mary / we / visit / to / .

4 worked / at this school / for / Tania / 5 years / has / .

_____ / 4 (1 point each)

M Read the website page, and decide which hotel the statements refer to: the *Rainbow* or the *Sapphire*.

Rainbow Resort

Rainbow Resort is a family business that has been open in Patagonia for years. The owners, Cristina and Ricardo, were born here, and their kids were raised here.

If you want a comfortable, easygoing place to spend your vacation, Rainbow Resort is the place for you. You'll love the views of the mountains and the lake – Lago Nahuel Huapi. This is a place where you are sure to feel completely relaxed. Stay at the hotel and read a book, or watch the wildlife, or go on amazing hikes or for a boat ride on the lake. The choice is yours.

Our guests love the modern furniture, the free wi-fi, and the outdoor swimming pool. Our cheerful employees will do everything they can to make your stay special. Our restaurant is open for lunch from 12:00 noon to 3 p.m. and for dinner from 7 p.m. to 11 p.m. every day. We are proud to inform you that our daughter, Carla, makes all our delicious empanadas by hand. You won't be disappointed.

Sapphire Hotel

Since 1981, Sapphire Hotel has welcomed guests from around the world. Our goal is to give you the best experience of Agra, a magical city. If you enjoy learning, you'll love our tours. Which tour should you choose? We think you should start with a visit to the famous Taj Mahal. We call it a "Monument to Love." That's because Shah Jahan, the 17th century emperor, built it in memory of his wife, Mumtaz Mahal.

At Sapphire, you can choose to eat in our garden restaurant or order room service if you prefer. Our dishes are traditionally Indian, made fresh each day. We serve a simple lunch and dinner, with almost no meat. If you're a vegetarian, you'll certainly enjoy it. Don't miss the nargisi kofta, a potato and cheese speciality of Agra. Our kitchen staff is happy to serve you at any time between 6 a.m. and 9 p.m.

1 Our guests enjoy being far from a city and out in nature.

2 We are near one of the most famous buildings in the world.

3 The kitchen is closed for four hours in the afternoon.

4 If you want to eat a lot of meat, you shouldn't stay here.

5 A mother, father, and daughter all work here.

_____ / 10 (2 points each)

In this week's 'Now You' interview, we're talking to Nancy, a graduate from Penn University. Nancy recently got a surprising invitation, and we wanted to find out all about it.

Now You Nancy, thanks for talking to us today. So you're a graduate now?

Nancy Yes! I just graduated from Wenn with a degree in biology. I've been very busy with my studies this past year, but I have big plans for the future.

Now You Congratulations! I hope you're going to celebrate! Now, I'd like to know what your future plans are. Will you tell us?

Nancy Sure! While I was studying in college last semester, I got a call from a scientist named Josh Stilson. He's American, but he works in Trinidad. I was so surprised to hear from him. He's extremely intelligent, and he works on some fascinating projects.

Now You Great! What projects?

Nancy Josh studies turtles in a small village named Grande Rivière. Every year, the turtles go back to the same beach there to have their babies. Isn't that amazing?

Now You It is! So what did Josh call you about?

Nancy He was looking for a graduate to help him study the turtles next February and March, so he decided to ask me. I was shocked! But of course I said yes right away.

Now You That's fantastic, Nancy. How did Josh hear about you?

Nancy My professor knows him. She thought he should get in touch with me. I shouldn't say this, but I did very well on all my papers and reports. I guess that's why my professor gave Josh my name.

Now You Have you ever been to Trinidad?

Nancy No, I've never been there. I've spent a lot of time looking at websites, though. It's a beautiful place. I'm going to stay in a very small hostel right on the beach. We'll get up very early every morning to start work.

Now You That all sounds very cool, Nancy. Have you already booked your flights?

Nancy No, not yet. So far I've just checked a few websites to look at the fares. There's a lot to do before I go!

Now You Well, we wish you a wonderful trip and a happy life as a scientist! Travel safely!

Nancy Thank you!

1 What did Nancy do recently?

- A She flew to Trinidad.
- B She graduated from college.
- C She worked as a scientist.

2 Why did 'Now You' decide to interview Nancy?

- A to ask about her time at Penn University
- B to talk about hotels and beaches
- C to find out about a job offer

3 What are Nancy's plans?

- A She plans to work with a scientist in Trinidad.
- B She plans to finish college and then work in Trinidad.
- C She plans to spend some time studying websites.

4 Why is Nancy a good choice for this project?

- A She loves turtles.
- B She did well in college.
- C She has never been to Trinidad, so it will be exciting.

5 What does Nancy say about the turtles?

- A They all live in a small village.
- B They are part of a science project.
- C They always return to the same place.

_____ / 10 (2 points each)